

Indraprastha INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL Sector 10, Dwarka, New Delhi – 110075

IPIS/32/AO/CIR/51/C-132

January 31, 2019

For Private Van Users

Dear parents

Indraprastha INTERNATIONAL SCHOOL has always been synonymous with the welfare of students. We focus on all aspects of students' development and taking care of their safety and security is always our concern. In view of the above, we seek your support in taking some positive steps towards the welfare of our students. We are confident, with your support and co-operation, no endeavour of ours shall go in vain. We shall be grateful if you make a note of the following concerns, and together we take some concrete steps for the safety and security of 'my' child. The concerns are as follows:

- 1. Some van drivers over-load their vans with children and this can be life-threatening. They also make multiple trips and are not on time to pick up the students. In a recent example, a van driver signed and took the students out of the school and going ahead, he made them sit in a park so that he could complete another trip fast. This is absolutely not acceptable and we seek your co-operation in stopping this irresponsible behaviour of these van drivers. Kindly ensure that number of students in the van hired by you is not more than the capacity of the van.
- 2. We also urge you to ensure that the driver of your ward's van is a trained driver and not under-aged. He should have completed proper police verification procedure and must possess. There should be proper fire safety equipment and a first aid box in the van.
- 3. It is also important that a lady attendant accompanies the children of each van. It is the responsibility of the parents to mutually decide and ensure that one lady attendant is taking care of the children of each van.

We put in a lot of efforts in every possible sphere for the welfare of our students and are hopeful of your co-operation in all matters of the school.

Thanking you with warm regards

Ms. Urmania Sudhakar

(Addl. Principal)